SOUTH PORT

SURF LIFE SAVING CLUB INC.

22ND ANNUAL REPORT

and

FINANCIAL STATEMENT

SEASON 1981-82

SOUTH PORT LIFE SAVING CLUB INCORPORATED

ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING

SEASON 1981/82

Notice is hereby given that the Twenty-third Annual General Meeting of the South Port Surf Life Saving Club Incorporated will be held at the:

SOUTH PORT CLUB ROOMS

ON

Sunday, 20th June, 1982 at 11.00 a.m.

AGENDA

- 1. Apologies.
- 2. Notice of Meeting.
- Confirmation of the Minutes of the Twenty-second Annual General Meeting.
- 4. Business arising out of the Minutes.
- 5. Correspondence.
- 6. Presentation, consideration and adoption of the Twenty-second Annual Report.
- 7. Presentation, consideration and adoption of the
 Twenty-second Annual Financial Statement and Treasurer's
 Report.
- 8. Motions of which due notice has been given.
 - 8.1 Nomination for Life Membership

Notice is hereby given that the following nomination for Life Membership has been received and in accordance with the constitution, having been approved by a two-thirds majority of the Committee, is referred to the Annual General Meeting for consideration.

Mr. Stephen Binks - nominated by M. Shead and P. Wooden.

- 9. Election of the Officers for the 1982/83 Season.
- 10. Consideration and adoption of subscriptions and other amounts payable by members and officers for the 1982/83 Season.
- 11. To determine the maximum amount the Committee may expend on any one item for the ensuing season.
- 12. Consideration of Honoraria and Reimbursements for Season 1981/82.
- 13. General Business.

SIMON LINDEN HON. SECRETARY

SOUTH PORT S.L.S.C.

OFFICE BEARERS - SEASON 1981/82

PATRON Mr. M. Hunt

VICE PATRON Mr. W. Vandelcur

PRESIDENT Geoff Price

SENIOR VICE PRESIDENT George Hann

VICE PRESIDENTS G. Stagg D. Mills
R. Stephens B. Moran

F. Harris D. Pocock

B. Manning A. Higgs

G.A. Ellery L. Evans

F. Blatchford D. McLeod

P. Keelan

SECRETARY John Smith (Resigned January 1982)

Simon Linden

TREASURER John Smith (Resigned January 1982)

Mark Wooden

CAPTAIN Simon Linden

VICE CAPTAIN Mark Wooden
CHIEF INSTRUCTOR Michael Shead

PUBLICITY OFFICER Peter Sutton

BOAT CAPTAIN Terry Smallwood
BOARD CAPTAIN Peter Wooden

POWER BOAT CAPTAIN Robin Atkinson

GEAR STEWARD Len Eastham

COMPETITION OFFICER Jim Hodgen

MEMBERS REPRESENTATIVE David Stewart

SOCIAL SECRETARY Don Brady
CLUB HOUSE DIRECTOR Kevin Watt

CLUB HOUSE DIRECTOR Kevin Watt

CADET SUPERVISOR Gerry Rowling

1ST AID OFFICER Sue Stewart

HON. AUDITORS

Bob Mayo and Michael Copley

MEDICAL OFFICER

Morris Peacock

JUNIOR REPRESENTATIVE Ivan Cakebread

PUBLIC OFFICER Bob Mayo

STATE CENTRE DELEGATES Geoff Price and Simon Linden

PRESIDENT'S REPORT

Season 1981/82 has seen the Club maintain its position with the Association. The influence that the Club applies upon the movement in this State, both at Senior and Junior level was maintained and the standards of Patrolling, Community Involvement and Competition was further enhanced.

The major achievement was the co-hosting of the 75th Anniversary Championships at Moana, without a doubt the most successful staged in South Australia. The Club was not only a part of the organisation but also competed with distinction.

The heavy involvement with the Championships has delayed the formulation of long range plans to alleviate the obvious space problem. Several proposals are now being investigated which if agreement can be reached, should solve the pressing space problem.

Season 1982/83 will present challanges for us all. To maintain the momentum of past years, we must all be forward looking and realize that past laurels are there to be admired but not fallen back upon.

I feel I cannot let this opportunity pass without recording my vote of thanks to June Watt who is standing down from the Canteen. June your contribution has been terrific and I thank you for the countless hours you have put in to help the Club.

In closing I would like to thank the Committee, the Members and all people associated with the Club, who contributed to the success of 1981/82.

GEOFF PRICE

CAPTAIN'S REPORT

South Port Surf Life Saving Club has this season maintained its position as one of the top Clubs in South Australia in all aspects of Surf Life Saving.

Our patrols are generally of a high standard, however, a number of members have an extremely casual approach towards fulfilling their obligations in this area. This is an attitude that cannot be allowed to continue and every member must recognise their obligations to the Club and the public who use South Port beach.

Competition wise, we again proved to be extremely successful against Clubs much larger than our own and our fourth placing in the State Championships is evidence of our strength in this area. The results from the Australian Championships conducted at Moana indicate that we are amongst the top Clubs in Australia in surf ski competition and to the medal winners, Mark, Shane and Scott Wooden, Ian Hodgen and Andrew Peacock, congratulations.

Financially our Club is sound and the Club administration is in the hands of capable and enthusiastic members. Under such circumstances, I am sure that Season 1982/83 can be successful, but success will only come if there is a determined and dedicated effort by each and every member. I urge all members to give the incoming Committee their full support to make 1982/83 our best season yet.

SIMON LINDEN

VICE-CAPTAIN'S REPORT

1981/82 patrol wise was a rather poor year. A Surf Life Saving Club's first duty is to patrol the beach and ensure that it is safe for swimmers, but unfortunately many of our members did not seem to realize that. Patrols have been looked upon as a dull by-product of being a member of a Surf Life Saving Club.

Seventeen members at the completion of the patrolling season still have yet to complete their patrolling commitments in the form of penalty patrols, a number of whom I would suggest may find it difficult to renew their membership.

The Australian Titles week-end was generally regarded as a good week-end for the Club but as regards to patrols it was a debacle. A number of people did not front for their patrols at Moana and our Captain found great difficulty in trying to get people to fill in, they just refused. Then on Sunday we were left with an unpatrolled beach at South Port for $l^{\frac{1}{2}}$ hours. Most of the patrol did not turn up while at least one was at Moana watching the Titles. That Simon had to go back to South Port himself because of lack of help is a sad reflection on the Club. Next year I will be pressing for Simon's reappointment as Captain but I believe he will be reluctant to take the job unless he can get the full co-operation of all of the Club's members.

Next year I will urge that the Club not only police more heavily penalty patrols but also to come down on cases of members refusing to follow instructions from Patrol Captains, insolence towards Patrol Captains and Club Members surfing in the swimming area. Please note also that penalties are allocated at the discretion of the Captain or Vice-Captain. That is, the person penalized has little say in the matter. This was not generally understood last season.

On the bright side the beach was patrolled for a record 1921.25 hours but the average hours patrolled by each member was again below 30 hours. David Watt ran away with the Patrol Hours Trophy, again! I would also like to commend Kevin Stephens and Mark Parsons who patrolled for over 50 hours each, including both days of the Australian Titles. Our Club's contribution to patrolling at Aldinga Bay seemed to go well, but I hope this is not to continue into next season.

In conclusion I would urge that next year all members approach patrols with a more positive attitude. If a club cannot operate cohesively when it comes to its basic function, patrolling, then it is not a good Surf Life Saving Club, regardless of how well it competes or socializes.

CHIEF INSTRUCTOR'S REPORT

I found the seemingly endless rejection and re-examination of last season frustrating and completely unsatisfactory. I simply cannot accept that our candidates have suddenly become inferior enough to warrant such cavalier treatment and I can only commend them for their persistence in eventually achieving their objectives. Under the circumstances I think I need not apologise for losing interest by the end of the year, but arrangements are now well in hand for Advance Resuscitation training in June with Bronze training getting under way the month after. I can only hope they fare better than the last batch.

MICK SHEAD

COMPETITIONS OFFICER'S REPORT

Another season has now been completed and once again we as a Club in the competitive arena have won accolade in excess of previous years.

I missed the interstate trip this year to Sydney on the long week-end in January, but have been assured that this must be an annual trip. With three carnivals in the three days and all the travelling, it was a little tiring to all concerned. Although all who made the trip were unanimous that it was well worth the effort and are looking forward to next year.

Unfortunately there was no points system throughout the year at State level, so we are unable to gauge our progress in that sphere. Our tally of medals at State Championships however, must lead us to believe we have improved once again. Our internal Club Championships was also conducted with the true competitive spirit, and our performance at the Nationals was once again up on our previous performances, with a larger tally of medals than in previous years, and most of our competitors making finals.

I would like to thank the competitors for a fine effort during the year and wish you all the best in the future, and also thank the helpers who made it possible by providing transport, effort and support to the competitors and myself in the season just concluded. Hoping to see them all again in the next season.

And in finishing, just a little sour note! There are some competitors who turn up at carnivals without personal gear, i.e. hats and are then offended when nobody has a spare hat to hand them. They have still to learn that personal gear is the responsibility of the individual. Forgetfulness for one carnival we accept, but not repeatedly. These items are usually for sale at the start of the season. Please ensure that next season you have these items and look after them throughout the year.

Finally, a "Special Thanks" to all the "Coaches" who made many of the achievements this year possible.

JIM HODGEN

BOARD AND SKI CAPTAINS REPORT

Once again I am pleased to report that it has been a most successful season for the Board and Ski enthusiast within our Club.

The Club continues to support a large number of both competition and training Craft. With the backing of this Craft our competitors are able to continue to shine at all levels. This is most evident at Cadet level where South Port has become recognised and expected to be strongly competitive and to a point, dominating at State and to a lesser degree, National level.

Without a doubt, South Port has become recognised throughout Australia as the Top Ski Club Nationally. For a small Club in what is often called a backward State, it is something that we can all be very proud of.

As for individual performances, there are many that could be mentioned, but just to highlight a few. Andrew Peacock's Gold and Silver in the Cadet Craft Double at the National is one. The Wooden's of course with the Club Gold in the Ski Relay followed by a Silver in the Double. Not to forget Ian Hodgen's Bronze in a blanket finish in the Junior Ski at Moana.

With increasing numbers being involved in Craft, the task of Maintenance is becoming a real problem. This is the big problem with the current Club policy of supplying Craft where possible. Whilst some members assist by doing their own repairs and looking after the Craft as requested and expected, many others unfortunately do not. If the task of maintenance continues to grow, then it may be necessary for a review of Club Policy.

For the first time since becoming Board and Ski Captain it has been necessary to dispose of some of our old Boards to the local Dump. Most of these boards are seven to eight years old, so they have served us well.

Current Stocks of Craft are as follows -

| | Boards | Longboards | Skis | Double Skis | Wave Riders |
|-------------|--------|------------|------|-------------|-------------|
| Training | 4 | 3 | 10 | 2 | 2 |
| Competition | 6 | 2 | 7 | 3 | |
| Rescue | 2 | | 1 | | |
| On Order | 2 | | | 1 (To be | e arranged) |

Lastly, I would like to thank those who have supported and assisted me in the running of the 200 Club Lottery. In the last five years with these supporters we have been raising on an average abount 900 dollars towards the purchase of Club Craft each year. In addition to this, we have been able, almost in every season, to receive from the Government approximately \$500 in the way of subsidise in the purchase of Craft. With this and the 200 Club Lottery funds, we have managed to reduce the burden on Club funds to a minimum.

PUBLICITY OFFICER S REPORT

I had a fairly easy job this year as most of the publicity in our area was directed towards the National Titles at Moana, and was mainly handled by State Centre.

I would take this opportunity to thank everyone who helped with the Club Newsletter, because without the people who contributed articles or information, those who typed it and those who arranged photo-copying etc., it would not have been possible.

PETER SUTTON

JUNIOR REPORT

Again a magnificent year of achievement for our Junior Members. Our representatives of the South Australian Team competing at Hobart performed to the excellence of past South Port members.

The results achieved at all carnivals held during the 1981/82 season was most gratifying, in particular the second place at the State Titles, was a noteworthy effort by all who competed.

In obtaining such continually good results, we must recognise the support given freely and without complaint by Miss and Master Average, the unsung of our Club. They enter competition willingly knowing full well the best result that they may achieve is to fill a position in a team event, to these children, we the Committee say "Well Done".

These are the ones who the senior club should look to and support, the active competitor needs little assistance, his or her natural competition drive will carry them to future conquests.

Life Saving as a whole, can ill afford to loose these people from their ranks and every effort should be made to inform these teenagers that their participation is wanted and advice given so as they may continue in the movement and gain further awards and Life Saving skills.

The support of the Junior parents this year was gratifying and it is hoped will continue in the future, for without parental support little can be achieved.

IVAN CAKEBREAD

POWER BOAT CAPTAIN'S REPORT

Congratulations to the following members for gaining IRB Awards.

Peter Sutton

IRB Examiners Certificate

Robin Atkinson

IRB Examiners Certificate

Les Horne

Jet Boat Drivers Certificate

Statistics for Season 1981/82

IRB patrol hours - 179

Engine hours old motor - 63

Engine hours new motor - 23

These hours were amassed whilst on patrol, water safety for senior and junior swims, training, carnivals and exams, including the investigation and assistance in 2 boating incidents and assisting 16 swimmers to safety, none of which required resuscitation.

The Government Gear Grant supplied a new Johnson 25HP Motor to the Club in January 1982.

Overall a "slow" season with minimum support from Club members.

R. ATKINSON

GEAR STEWARD'S REPORT

This season has seen fellow members using gear to a much higher level than before in South Port Club.

I congratulate all in State and National competitions for their high achievements this season.

Most members have looked after gear reasonably well this year which keeps unnecessary repairs to a minimum.

Keep up the good work and always store your gear away cleanly and correctly.

I have enjoyed being Gear Steward this year. Thanks for your co-operation through this season.

LEN EASTHAM

CLUB HOUSE DIRECTOR'S REPORT

Once again, not a lot accomplished.

New roller door fitted, new locks on doors, canteen given face lift, fridges spray painted. Many thanks to Steve Binks for his efforts with paint brush. Also, Andy Higgs for giving the Club House and Toilets a terrific clean while on patrol.

Vandalism within the Club still going on. Very disappointing that some Club Members cannot appreciate what they have.

Club will have to give serious thought to new roof and gutters on Club. They are in bad shape.

Girls showers will be fitted with hot water before season starts.

KEVIN WATT

SOCIAL SECRETARY'S REPORT

South Port's Social Scenario had a number of highlights offset by a couple of lows over the year, but we generally maintained the status quo with Saturday afternoon socialising being popular as always.

After Carnival barbecues were again popular. The highlight perhaps being the State Titles barbecue which was both well attended and well received.

From all accounts the New Years Eve Show was again popular and thanks to those who organised this function.

Film nights were held at the Club House early in the season, these were intended to cater for families, attendance was only fair, but those who did attend appeared to have a good time. I hope that further film nights will be held.

A successful Cabaret was held in conjunction with Morphett Vale Football Club. Thanks to B. Steel for the help.

The event which was the most disappointing was the mixed dinner held at the Horseshoe Inn Restaurant. For a Club the size of South Port, only 10 couples attended. It was anticipated that this dinner would be popular with the Club members and their wives, in view of this, 80 seats were booked which cost the Club \$5 per seat deposit. It became apparent that this figure would not be reached, we eventually dropped the final number to 40. The result was disasterous, both financially and socially. Unless there is a much better response to the forthcoming dinner to be held at Alder Manor in August, future mixed dinners must be in doubt. This indeed would be a pity in view of increasing female involvement within the Club.

Finally, I anticipate that functions which have been popular in the past will continue to be held, but I hope that novel social events are better supported.

LADIES AUXILLARY REPORT

Because of the National Titles, Club activities were kept at a low level this year.

We are, as was the case at the National Carnival, still managing only to attract the faithful few, most of them who are already doing more than their share in the Community at large with School Welfare, Scouts, Church Work etc.

There are a great many potentially valuable people around the Club who are quite happy to rest on their "Clubby's Bronz" and feel they are doing their share by just allowing him time to come to the beach.

To these ladies I would say you are the other parent or grand parent of the child on the beach. Do your bit, commit yourself! Who knows, you may even enjoy it.

I would like to add my congratulations to June Watt for the job she has done in the Canteen over the past seasons.

My grateful thanks to all who have helped us through a very trying year.

ALLISON HANN

CANTEEN REPORT

Takings approximately \$14,000.

Canteen finished with approximately \$3,200 Profit.

Thanks go to the people who helped this year in the Canteen, mainly the same ones as in previous years.

Special thanks to the people who carried over the stock (the hardest part of running the Canteen). Thanks mainly to Darren Kappler, Johnno Wright and my sons David and Andrew who did it every week. Without them the Canteen could not have been run.

Thankyou to all who supported me during my term running the Canteen.

Congratulations to the boys who did so well in the Nationals - Juniors and Seniors.

As always it makes one very proud to say I am a member of South Port Surf Life Saving Club.

JUNE WATT

BALANCE SHEET AS AT 30/4/82

| 26442 | Accumulated Funds as at 1/5/81 | | | 21202 |
|-------------------------------|--------------------------------------|------------------|---------------|---------|
| 3439 176 | Add Surplus (Deficit) For Year | (Snr.) (Jnr.) | 7041 (283) | |
| 219 | | (W. Aux.) | 20 | 6778 |
| 30276 | | | | 27980 |
| 9074 | Less Depreciation For Year | | | 4538 |
| \$21202 | Accumulated Funds as at 30/4/82 | | | \$23442 |
| | | | | ===== |
| | Represented by:- | | | |
| | Fixed Assets At Cost | | | |
| 12230 | Club House | | | 12230 |
| - | Share of Premises With Canoe Club | | | 1000 |
| 2143 | Furnishings | | | 2143 |
| 32614 | Life Saving Equipment | | | 36615 |
| 3811 | Power Boat | | | 3811 |
| 2312 | Junior Equipment | | | 2312 |
| 53110 | | | | 58111 |
| 35420 | Less Provision for Depreciation | | | 39958 |
| 17690 | | | | 18153 |
| | Current Assets | | | |
| 2769 | Senior Accounts | | 4810 | |
| 524 | Junior Accounts | | 240 | |
| 219 | Women's Auxillary Account | | 239 | 5289 |
| \$21202 | | | | \$23442 |
| their party spray their delik | | | | |

AUDITORS REPORT

We have examined the books as presented by the South Port S.L.S.C. (Senior, Junior and Women's Auxillary) and are of the opinion that the accompanying Income and Expenditure Statements represent a fair view of the transactions of the Club for the period 1/5/81 to 30/4/82.

The attached Balance Sheet is a fair statement of the assets of the Club. We have examined the bank statements of the accounts produced and hereby verify the closing balance of funds at bank.

R.J. MAYO A.A.S.A.
M. COPLEY
(HON. AUDITORS)

STATEMENT OF INCOME & EXPENDITURE

YEAR ENDING 30/4/82

| INCOME | | EXPENDITURE | |
|--|---|--|---|
| Subs Donations City of Noarlunga Dept. of Rec. & Sport Reynella Datsun Club Lotteries | 1362 845 2000 525 360 807 | Light & Power Phone Postage Printing Patrol Gear Social | 368 226 148 287 244 |
| Rolling Surf Lottery Federal Govt. Gear Grant State Centre Appeals Canteen Australian Titles March Past Street Collection Phone Books Interest | 2184 400 613 3061 431 257 252 200 121 | Club House Repair Equipment Repair Petrol Honoraria Insurance Licences & Registrations Water Rates Oxygen Freight Carnival Fees Tours Sundry | 47 1050 617 181 500 897 213 149 143 302 457 151 397 |
| | \$13418 | Surplus | \$13418 |
| | _=== | | |

APPLICATION OF SURPLUS

| Purchase of Gear | 4001 | |
|----------------------------------|------|--------|
| Purchase of Share In Building | 1000 | 5001 |
| Change In Bank Accounts | | |
| Increase in General Acc. | 1862 | |
| Increase in Canteen Acc. | 61 | |
| Increase in Investment Acc. | 117 | 2040 |
| | | \$7041 |
| | | |

STATEMENT OF INCOME & EXPENDITURE

YEAR ENDING 30/4/82

JUNIOR DIVISION

| INCOME | | EXPENDITURE | | | |
|---------------|-------|----------------------|-------|--|--|
| Subs | 300 | Camp | 21 | | |
| Caps | 81 | Boards | 430 | | |
| Bank Interest | 11 | Bathers | 25 | | |
| Travel Fund | 118 | Trailer Registration | 13 | | |
| Deficit | 283 | Reel Repairs | 50 | | |
| | | Carnival Fees | 10 | | |
| | | Swimming | 60 | | |
| | | Drinks | 39 | | |
| | | Photos | 79 | | |
| | | Trophies | 66 | | |
| | \$793 | | \$793 | | |
| | ==== | | ==== | | |

SOURCE OF DEFICIT

| Decrease In Cash At Bank | | | | |
|--------------------------|------------------------------|----------|--|--|
| Less | Increase In Travel Fund Acc. | 118 | | |
| | | \$283 | | |
| | | <u> </u> | | |

STATEMENT OF INCOME & EXPENDITURE

YEAR ENDING 30/4/82

WOMENS AUXILLARY

| | EXPENDITURE | | INCOME |
|---|-------------|---------|------------------------------|
| 20 | Surplus | 18 2 | Social Functions Interest |
| *************************************** | | | |
| \$20 | | \$20 | |
| ==== | | ==== | |

APPLICATION OF SURPLUS

| Increase | In | Bank | Account | \$20 |
|----------|----|------|---------|------|
| | | | | |

TREASURER'S REPORT

Since I took over from John Smith in January, the position of Treasurer has been very satisfying.

The Club's financial position is now very liquid due once again to the efforts of June Watt, and her workers, in raising over \$3,000 for the Club from the operations of the Canteen.

Other big fund raisers have been Peter Wooden's Craft Lottery, the distribution of phone books, and the street collection. However, it has probably been the income generated by the Rolling Surf Lotteries which have helped create our present liquid position and with the income from the Australian Titles still to come, the Club should by the beginning of next season, be in a position to undertake some major projects, e.g. Club House extensions.

MARK WOODEN

SOUTH PORT S.L.S.C. - HONOUR BOARD

| SEASON | PRESIDENT | CAPTAIN | SECRETARY | TREASURER |
|---------|------------------|--------------------------|---------------------------|----------------------------|
| 1959/60 | G. CORNWALL | F. HARRIS | G. PRICE | G. PRICE |
| 1960/61 | F. HARRIS | G. PRICE | (R. MAYO (F. COPPINS | D. McLEOD |
| 1961/62 | H. KNAPMAN JONES | G. PRICE | D. McLEOD | D. McLEOD |
| 1962/63 | H. KNAPMAN JONES | G. PRICE | D. McLEOD | D. McLEOD |
| 1963/64 | L. EVANS | G. PRICE | D. McLEOD | G. FOSTER |
| 1964/65 | L. EVANS | G. PRICE | D. McLEOD | R. MAYO |
| 1965/66 | L. EVANS | G. PRICE | M. KEELAN | R. MAYO |
| 1966/67 | L. EVANS | G.M. ELLERY | R. MAYO | R. MAYO |
| 1967/68 | L. EVANS | R. ROE | R. MAYO | R. MAYO |
| 1968/69 | L. EVANS | (D. McLEOD (R. MAYO | G. PRICE | G. PRICE |
| 1969/70 | L. EVANS | (R. ROE (C. GIBBONS | M. KEELAN | P. KEELAN |
| 1970/71 | L. EVANS | C. GIBBONS | G. BAKER | P. KEELAN |
| 1971/72 | L. EVANS | C. GIBBONS | G. BAKER | P. KEELAN |
| 1972/73 | L. EVANS | C. GIBBONS | J. HAYES | G. BAKER |
| 1973/74 | G. PRICE | B. WILSON | R. MAYO | G. BAKER |
| 1974/75 | G. PRICE | A. HIGGS | (B. WILSON (B. MANNING | (F. BLATCHFORD (G. PRICE |
| 1975/76 | G. PRICE | A. HIGGS | J. SMITH | B. MANNING |
| 1976/77 | G. PRICE | A. HIGGS | J. SMITH | J. SMITH |
| 1977/78 | G. PRICE | A. HIGGS | J. SMITH | J. SMITH |
| 1978/79 | G. PRICE | A. HIGGS | J. SMITH | J. SMITH |
| 1979/80 | G. PRICE | S. LINDEN | J. SMITH | J. SMITH |
| 1980/81 | G. PRICE | S. LINDEN | J. SMITH | J. SMITH |
| 1981/82 | G. PRICE | S. LINDEN | (J. SMITH (S. LINDEN | (J. SMITH (M. WOODEN |

FOUNDATION MEMBERS

| G.A. CORNWELL | C.E. | HANN |
|---------------|------|---------|
| G.C.R. PRICE | M.L. | ELLIOTT |
| F.M. HARRIS | R.A. | EDGE |
| A.C. HARRIS | G.M. | ELLERY |

G.W. HANN D.J. ALEXANDER

SOUTH PORT S.L.S.C. - HONOUR BOARD

| | 500 111 | FORI 3.L.3.C H | ONOUR BOARD | |
|---------|------------------------------|---------------------------|---------------|--------------------------|
| SEASON | VICE CAPTAIN | BOAT CAPTAIN | BOARD CAPTAIN | CHIEF INST. |
| 1959/60 | * | * | * | * |
| 1960/61 | * | * | * | * |
| 1961/62 | * | * | * | * |
| 1962/63 | F. HARRIS | * | G.D. FERRETT | G. HANN |
| 1963/64 | F. HARRIS | J. MALLEE | G.D. FERRETT | D. McLEOD |
| 1964/65 | G. STAGG | G.D. FERRETT | M. KEELAN | (D. McLEOD (G. HANN |
| 1965/66 | G. STAGG | D. McLEOD | G.D. FERRETT | G. HANN |
| 1966/67 | P. KEELAN | G.D. FERRETT | R. VAWSER | G. HANN |
| 1967/68 | P. BARTLETT | R. MAYO | D. MOSES | B. DIXON |
| 1968/69 | (P. BARTLETT (R. ROE | R. MAYO | I. PALMER | B. DIXON |
| 1969/70 | (C. GIBBONS (M. SCOLYER | P. DIXON | P. ADCOCK | B. DIXON |
| 1970/71 | (M. SCOLYER (B. WILSON | (R. MAYO (D. GARDNER | P. DIXON | B. DIXON |
| 1971/72 | B. WILSON | D. GARDNER | P. DIXON | B. WILSON |
| 1972/73 | B. WILSON | D. GARDNER | S. BINKS | D. RICHARDS |
| 1973/74 | F. BLATCHFORD | D. ALEXANDER | M. GIBBONS | D. RICHARDS |
| 1974/75 | M. GIBBONS | C. GIBBONS | J. JACOBS | K. GARDNER |
| 1975/76 | D. CROFT | D. ALEXANDER | P. DIXON | M. SHEAD |
| 1976/77 | S. BINKS | R. PUMMEROY | P. DIXON | G. HANN |
| 1977/78 | M. WOODEN | R. MAYO | P. WOODEN | G. HANN |
| 1978/79 | M. WOODEN | J. HUDDY | P. WOODEN | M. SHEAD |
| 1979/80 | M. WOODEN | R. ATKINSON | P. WOODEN | M. SHEAD |
| 1980/81 | M. WOODEN | M. GLUIS | P. WOODEN | M. SHEAD |
| 1981/82 | M. WOODEN | T. SMALLWOOD | P. WOODEN | M. SHEAD |
| | | LIFE MEMBERS | | |
| | L. EVANS | G. PRICE | K. WATT | |
| | G. FERRETT | C. GIBBONS | J. SMITH | |
| | G. HANN | D. ALEXANDER | Y. STEPHENS | |
| | D. McLEOD | C. FOORD | P. WOODEN | |

R. MAYO

A. HIGGS

M. SHEAD

STATISTICS SEASON 1981/82

| Membership | 1981/82 | 1980/81 | |
|--|---|-------------|--|
| Life Members | 15 | 15 | |
| Senior Active Junior | 31 28 | 40 26 | |
| Cadet | 17 | 15 | |
| Other | 44 | 16 91 | |
| Junior Division | 90 | | |
| | 225 | 203 | |
| | 묶쓸무 | # = | |
| Association Awards | | | |
| Instructors Certificates | - 10 | 3 15 | |
| Bronze Medallions Qualifying Certificates | 8 | 3 | |
| Resuscitation Certificates | 2 | 15 | |
| IRB Examiners Certificate | 2 | 1 | |
| IRB Instructors Certificate IRB Drivers Certificate | - | 2 3 | |
| Jet Boat Drivers Certificate | 1 | _ | |
| Patrols | | | |
| Total Patrol Hours | 1921 1/4 | 1880 | |
| Average Patrol Hours | 32 1/2 | 28 1/2 | |
| (per member) | · | | |
| Rescues | 7 21 | 1 45 | |
| First Aid Treatments | 21 | 43 | |
| State Centre Officers etc. | | | |
| Michael Shead | Junior Activities Liason Offic Medical Advisor | cer | |
| Morris Peacock Robert Mayo | Finance Committee | | |
| Robert Mayo | State Selection Committee | | |
| Geoffrey Price | Association Trustee | | |
| Michael Shead | State Board of Management | | |
| Club Competition Coaches | | | |
| Bob Mayo | March Past Beach Events | | |
| Andy Higgs Simon Linden | Surf Ski | | |
| Trophy Winners 1981/82 | | | |
| Most outstanding | | | |
| Club Member | Stephen Binks | | |
| Captain's Trophy | Kevin Stephens Mark Parsons | | |
| | MAIK PAISONS | | |
| Most Dedicated Patrol Member | David Watt (1161/4 Hours) | | |
| Most Outstanding | | | |
| Competitor | Andrew Peacock | | |
| Long Swim | | | |
| Fastest Time | Andrew Peacock David Watt | | |
| Handicap Winner | David watt | | |

Trophy Winners 1981/82 (Cont'd.)

| Club Champions | | | | |
|---------------------------------------|-------------------------------------|---|--|--|
| Veteran | Don Brady | | | |
| Senior | Scott Wood | len | | |
| Junior | Ian Hodgen | L | | |
| Cadet | Andrew Pea | cock | | |
| Weekly Swim | | | | |
| Veteran | Don Brady | | | |
| Senior | Scott Wood | en | | |
| Junior | Ian Hodgen | | | |
| Cadet | Andrew Peacock | | | |
| | | | | |
| Champion Patrol | Mark Wooden (Capt.) Scott Wooden | | | |
| | | | | |
| | Andrew Ram | • | | |
| | Wesley Smi | th | | |
| State Championships - Aldinga Bay | , March 6th | and 7th | | |
| Overall Position 4th - 120 | o points | | | |
| Beach Area | | | | |
| March Past | 2nd | | | |
| Open Flags | 2nd | G. Baker | | |
| Junior Beach Sprint | 2nd | D. Kappler | | |
| Veteran Beach Relay | 3rd | - · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · | | |
| Veteran Flags | 3rd | A. Higgs | | |
| Water Area | | | | |
| | 1 . | | | |
| Veteran Surf Race | lst | D. Brady | | |
| Junior Iron Man | lst | I. Hodgen | | |
| Cadet Run Swim Run | 2nd | A. Peacock | | |
| Junior Iron Man | 2nd | J. Wright | | |
| Junior Iron Man | 3rd | D. Goldsworthy | | |
| Board & Ski Area | | | | |
| Veteran Ski | lst | S. Linden | | |
| Cadet Ski Relay | lst | | | |
| Junior Ski Race | lst | I. Hodgen | | |
| Junior Malibu | lst | D. Goldsworthy | | |
| Cadet Malibu | lst | • | | |
| Cadet Ski | lst | A. Peacock | | |
| Junior Double Ski | lst | I. Hodgen and J. Wright | | |
| Junior Ski Relay | lst | - | | |
| Cadet Malibu | 1st | A. Peacock | | |
| Open Double Ski | 2nd | S. Linden and I. Price | | |
| Ski Relay | 2nd | | | |
| Junior Long Board | 3rd | D. Goldsworthy | | |
| Veteran Long Board | 3rd | D. Brady | | |
| Australian Championships - Moana, | March 26th, | 27th and 28th | | |
| | | (Mark Wooden | | |
| Open Ski Relay | lst | (Shane Wooden | | |
| · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · | | (Scott Wooden | | |
| Cadet Malibu | 100 | | | |
| | lst | Andrew Peacock | | |
| Cadet Single Ski | 2nd | | | |
| | | | | |

Australian Championships (Cont d.)

| Open Double Ski | 2nd | (Mark Wooden (Shane Wooden |
|------------------------|-----|---------------------------------|
| Junior Single Ski | 3rd | Ian Hodgen |
| Other Finalists were - | | |
| Junior Iron Man | 4th | Ian Hodgen |
| Junior Double Ski | | Ian Hodgen Jonathon Wright |
| Cadet Single Ski | 4th | David Pummeroy |
| Veteran Surf Race | 8th | Don Brady |
| March Past Team | 8th | |

Australian Championship Medal Winners

| <u>Year</u> | <u>Venue</u> | <u>Event</u> | | Name |
|-------------|--------------------|-------------------|-----|---|
| 1978 | Kingscliff, N.S.W. | Cadet Single Ski | 3rd | Scott Wooden |
| 1979 | Trigg Island, W.A. | Cadet Malibu | 2nd | Ian Hodgen |
| 1980 | Maroochdore, Qld. | Junior Double Ski | lst | Scott Wooden Ian Hodgen |
| 1981 | Wanda, N.S.W. | Open Single Ski | lst | Mark Wooden |
| | | Open Double Ski | 2nd | Mark Wooden Shane Wooden |
| | | Junior Single Ski | 3rd | Scott Wooden |
| 1982 | Moana, S.A. | Open Ski Relay | lst | Mark Wooden Shane Wooden Scott Wooden |
| | | Cadet Malibu | 1st | Andrew Peacock |
| | | Cadet Single Ski | 2nd | Andrew Peacock |
| | | Open Double Ski | 2nd | Mark Wooden Shane Wooden |
| | | Junior Single Ski | 3rd | Ian Hodgen |